
Notice under s.2(9) of Schedule 4 to the Local Government (Miscellaneous 
Provisions) Act 1982 (the “Act”) 
 
Take Notice that on 27th September 2022, following a period of public 
consultation, Tonbridge and Malling Borough Council passed a resolution 
under paragraph 2 (8) of Schedule 4 to the Act designating all of the streets in 
their borough as consent streets for the purposes of street trading. 
 
This designation shall come into force on 1st April 2023. 
 
A “Consent Street” is a street in which street trading is prohibited without the 
consent of the Council. 
 
Only persons who have applied for and been granted a “street trading 
consent” by the Licensing Committee, Licensing Sub-Committee or by an 
Officer of the Council with delegated powers may lawfully engage in street 
trading once the designation has come into force. All other forms off street 
trading will be illegal and offenders may be prosecuted. 
 
Any person wishing to make representation against the re-designation should 
make them in writing, no later than 28-days from the date of this notice to: 

Licensing Department Tonbridge & Malling Borough Council, Gibson Building, 
Gibson Drive, Kings Hill, West Malling, Kent ME19 4LZ 

Or by email to street.trading@tmbc.gov.uk

The 28-day period will run from 13 October 2022 until midnight 9 November 
2022. 
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